May 3, 1946 Mr. Earl Heath Heath's Holsum Makery Salina, Kansas Dear Mr. Heath; It seems that I once again am way behind in my correspondence. I hope that you will excuse this delay in writing you. Thanks very much for your congratulations. You are very kind to say such nice things regardless of the outcomes of our basketball games. I certainly do appreciate your wonderful attitude towards Kansas basketball and I will most assuredly let you know if there is anything that I feel you can help us in. I have been very busy lately traveling around making the usual number of speeches here and there. I hope that in the near future I shall be in the vicinity of Salina so that we may have a good visit. Thank you for your information on the basketball players. We are working on them. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF